Pam Halter - Team 316

Name of person submitting nomination:   Student Members of 316


The description for this award said it celebrated a FIRST team mentor, who demonstrates the spirit and values of what FIRST is all about. The person we would like to nominate has embodied this for the last 7years as our team leader. Team #316 would like to nominate Ms. Pam Halter for the Duel Master Volunteer Award.  Although she is just stepping down from our team as team leader we believe she is the essence of what FIRST is all about.  

Ms. Halter has held this team together through our very first beginnings and through the tough years that followed. She has guided students through their years on team #316 and helped them to mature and grow into adults.  She has inspired in them a love of science and technology.  In a way, she has created a group of FIRST robotic “groupies” that never want to leave as demonstrated by our very active and involved alumni network.

Being a small, rural team it is difficult for us to recruit students, mentors and to raise the needed money to run a team.  Ms. Halter has been able to, year after year find team members, reach out into the community to find corporate sponsors and engage county school administration through active involvement in Salem County 2000.  Her ability in this area was demonstrated last year when one month prior to Nationals we won a spot to compete. Through her efforts both personally and by engaging others we were able to raise the funds we needed to be able to attend the 2005 Nationals. 

She has been a role model, at times a mother, a friend, and a teacher to us – always embracing gracious professionalism, always reminding us of the purpose of FIRST, always making sure we behaved in a way we and our parents, teachers and friends could be proud of regardless of whether we won a tournament or not.  And yet she always let us be ourselves.   

As a final gesture of thanks to someone we admire we would like to nominate Ms. Pam Halter for the Duel Master Volunteer 2005 award. It is our way of thanking her for all that she had done for us and taught us these past 7 years.  


